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Memorandum 

27 October 2004

To: 

[Xxxxxx Xxxxxxxx, Academic Department] 
From:

John Stone, Associate Dean, School of Graduate Studies & Continuing Education 

Re:  
Unique Expectations of Graduate Students in 500- and 600-level Courses     

c.
Richard Telfer, Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs


Barbara Monfils, Associate Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs    
At the March 2004 meeting of the Graduate Council, the Council approved a measure that will require that any syllabus in a 300/500- or 400/600-level course (course available for both undergraduate and graduate students) demonstrate that the course is appropriate for graduate-level education by delineating clear distinctions between requirements for graduate and undergraduate credit.  Such a distinction is designed to meet accreditation standards of the Higher Learning Commission of the North Central Association, and aid in addressing a concern raised by the Commission in their last campus visit in 1996.   

Relevant to the motion approved by the Council, effective fall term 2004, all syllabi used in 500- and 600-level courses are required to specify the unique expectations of graduate students according to three dimensions: 

· Content:  e.g., content areas of the course graduate students will explore with greater depth, and/or additional content areas graduate students will examine. 

· Intensity:  e.g., the unique course requirements for graduate students—in terms of additional readings or assignments, different requirements in assignments, different role expectations, and/or different evaluation methods and/or standards—that reflect greater intellectual intensity and rigor. 

· Self-Direction:  e.g., outside-of-class activities required of graduate students, including research, that reflect a greater degree of self-directed learning. 
As you begin preparing your syllabi for spring term 2005, please give close attention to including graduate-level distinctions along these three dimensions for your dual-level course(s) listed below.  Including these dimensions in the syllabus, regardless of whether or not graduate students are enrolled during that term, symbolizes a broader commitment to providing a graduate-level experience.  
Thank you for your ongoing support of graduate education at UW-Whitewater and please contact me if you have questions.  
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